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Strategies for Enhancing U.S. Competitiveness in the

Global Marketplace to be set at “Options for Action” Summit

New York, June 5, 2006: Government agencies and private interests are investing heavily in developing economies as a means to influence the cross-border trade of goods and services.  The “Options for Action Summit” to be held in Gaithersburg, MD, on July 18-19, 2006, will attempt to leverage outreach efforts into a coordinated action plan aimed at boosting U.S. competitiveness in markets around the world.

Jointly organized by the American National Standards Institute (ANSI) and the National Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST), the conference will bring together on the NIST campus in Gaithersburg executives from a diverse range of industries, government and donor agencies, standards setting bodies, and the academic community.  Participants will focus on advancing U.S. technology interests and their influence of international standards and regulations and in testing, marking and certification programs.  

“This Summit will help to harmonize the actions of U.S. stakeholders for stronger and improved performance in the global marketplace,” said S. Joe Bhatia, ANSI president and chief executive officer.

Standards enable efficient commerce and ensure that products and services meet agreed-upon specifications and perform as described.   Regional and nation-to-nation differences in standards can pose barriers to market entry. Some U.S. competitors have initiated technical assistance and outreach campaigns in developing nations and various standardization forums to penetrate these markets.  The Summit will assess how such activities are received and perceived globally.

Output from the event will include recommended actions – including strategies, resources, and timetables – for advancing outreach activities in Central and Southeast Asia, China, the Pacific Rim, Eastern Europe, the Middle East, Africa, Central America and South America.  

“We’re looking for a coordinated action plan to come out of this Summit,” said Mr. Bhatia.  

Underwritten by the U.S. Department of Commerce, there is no fee to attend, but advance registration is required.  Additional information can be found online at: www.ansi.org/events.

ANSI is a private non-profit organization whose mission is to enhance U.S. global competitiveness and the American quality of life by promoting, facilitating, and safeguarding the integrity of the voluntary standardization and conformity assessment system.   Its membership is comprised of businesses, professional societies and trade associations, standards developers, government agencies, and consumer and labor organizations.  The Institute represents the diverse interests of more than 125,000 companies and organizations and   3.5 million professionals worldwide.  

The Institute is the official U.S. representative to the International Organization for Standardization (ISO) and, via the U.S. National Committee, the International Electrotechnical Commission (IEC), and is a U.S. representative to the International Accreditation Forum (IAF). ANSI currently has offices in New York City and Washington, DC.
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